Family Law Training Day - 27th June 2025
Note from DFJ

Police disclosure
Two reminders in addition to the presentation by Abigail Robinson.   
Make sure you include all the relevant names and addresses in the request or they will be redacted – The Family Court cannot order unredacted disclosure.
For private law, disclosure is expensive.  Do remember that Subject Access Requests may obtain the material for free in private law.


Court users meetings – after a gap, we have held one in Cambridge and the next one will be in Peterborough on 5th November.  If you would like the minutes of the last meeting or to be added to the mailing list, please send an email to Stephen.Stallebrass@Justice.gov.uk   In the subject box, say “court users meetings” and ask to be added.

Information sharing protocol in relation to potentially violent persons – please let me know if you think this would be helpful.  Some DFJ areas have them.

A website for the courts  - this could be a useful place to draw information together but funding is an issue.  Do look at the CumbriaDFJ website and tell me what you think about its usefulness.  Ideas about funding and managing such a website would also be welcome.

HHJ Liza Gordon-Saker
DFJ for Cambridgeshire
27.6.25



